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The Mayor of London  
City Hall 
The Queen's Walk  
London  
SE1 2AA 
 
8th May 2017 
 
Dear Mayor Khan, 
 
I acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 28 April. 
 
Needless to say, both the reasons given for your decision and the manner and 
timing of its communication to us need a full response, and will receive one. 
 
You will understand, however, that we need to consult and communicate not just 
with all of the Trustees, but also with the wide range of stakeholders including many 
who have been supportive of both the project and the Trust over the three and a 
half years it has been endeavouring to deliver this landmark for London. 
 
There are a number of meetings organised in this coming week, and I anticipate 
being able to respond in full to your letter in due course.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Lord Davies of Abersoch Chair 
Garden Bridge Trust 
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The Mayor of London  
City Hall 
The Queen's Walk  
London  
SE1 2AA 
 
26th May 2017 
 
Dear Mayor Khan, 
 
As you know, the Garden Bridge Trust is in discussion with a philanthropic 
foundation about underwriting future operational costs, effectively stepping in to 
provide the guarantee which you notified us in your letter dated 28 April would not 
be forthcoming from the GLA.  This provides an exciting opportunity that would 
enable us to complete this fantastic project; maximising the value of public sector 
funding already spent and delivering all the associated benefits locally, to London 
and to the UK. 
 
I believe you are meeting representatives of the foundation next Tuesday, and the 
purpose of this letter is to make two points.   
 
Firstly, that the substantive reply to your 28 April letter which I referred to in my 
acknowledgment dated 17th May 2017 is on hold pending that meeting, and will 
obviously be influenced by the outcome of those discussions. 
 
Secondly, though the Trustees are clearly aware (and have always been frank) about 
risks that extend beyond the provision of the operational guarantee, I want to assure 
you that they remain confident of being able to manage their way through those 
risks, particularly as the stakeholders who were represented at the meeting with 
your Chief of Staff on 20th April confirmed they were committed to working to the 
programme necessary to implement the planning permissions in December of this 
year.  This is made even more achievable if the political will is there. 
 
I believe the attitude of Trustees and that of the potential benefactors are entirely 
aligned: we cannot build a new landmark for the capital if the Mayor of London is 
not wholeheartedly and vocally supportive of the venture.  Given that support, 
though, we know other funders are keen to work with us – there is a strong pipeline 
of donors ready to commit once the guarantee issue is resolved – and believe 
others will be attracted by the reputation and ability to support delivery, that the 
philanthropic foundation would bring. Likewise, for the action required of third 
parties who, with your support and resolution of the guarantee issue, have been 
clear that the timescales can be met.  
 
I am also confident that the overwhelming support that I am convinced the project 
has from the public, businesses, private donors and delivery partners – and which 
we have seen in letters, emails and even individual donations since 28th April - will 
be more clearly articulated if it is seen to have political and other high profile 
support, and that the tide of published opinion will turn in its favour. 
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I sincerely hope, therefore, that you will welcome this opportunity and that the 
outcome of next Tuesday’s meeting will be your confirmation, both to the Trustees 
and to the potential benefactor, that the project does indeed have your 
wholehearted support, and that we can rely on that support in proceeding to 
address the remaining challenges.  With this we will commit to deliver this unique 
place, which will send a message to the world that London and the UK still lead the 
way in creativity, ambition and innovation. And of course, that London is open.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
Lord Davies of Abersoch  
Chairman of the Garden Bridge Trust 
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